Clarification of policy on summer graduate examinations
In February 2003, the ESF Faculty adopted the following Graduate Policy statement regarding scheduling graduate examinations:

Examinations


Students who wish to complete the doctoral candidacy exam, defense of thesis or defense of dissertation should request the formation of their examination committee guided by the academic year schedule provided from the Office of Instruction and Graduate Studies. To ensure the integrity of the examination process, oral examinations will generally take place during the academic year and all members of the examination committee appointed by the Dean of Instruction and Graduate Studies will be present at the oral examination. Students must complete the oral examination within six months from the appointment of the examination committee or the student will be required to request the assignment of a new examination committee. Exceptions may be granted by the Dean of Instruction and Graduate Studies.

Accordingly, graduate examinations are normally scheduled during the academic year. However, there may be circumstances when summer examinations are necessary. The following procedure is used to arrange summer defense exams. The Faculty Chair requests appointment of a summer exam prior to the deadline published by the Graduate Office. The Dean of Instruction and Graduate Studies then appoints the examination committee and a Committee Chair is assigned by the Graduate Office. The Chair, along with the entire examination committee, is then engaged by the student in scheduling the  exam. The Graduate Office will maintain a roster of faculty, including academic year appointees, who agree to serve as summer examination chairs.
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